

Newmarket Road Cambridge CB5 8RX United Kingdom

Tel: +44 (0) 1 223 373737 Fax: +44 (0) 1 223 373259

Andrew Philips
East Cambridgeshire District Council
The Grange
Nutholt Lane
Ely
Cambridgeshire
CB7 4EE

21st January 2021

Dear Andrew

Re: 21/00062/SCREEN

Our Ref: P004.21

In response to your request for a Screening Opinion contained in your Letter of 18^{th} January 2021, received in this office on 18^{th} January 2021, we would advise as follows:

We request that prior to the proposed development's approval we would like to see a glint and glare assessment carried out due to the location of the proposed solar farm in relation to the airports final approach for runway 23.

We would also ask to be kept informed of any intended crane usage as to ensure that our safeguarded slopes were not affected.

Please be advised that the advice given is informal and without prejudice to the consideration of any planning application which may be referred to us pursuant to Planning Circular 01/2003 in consultation under the safeguarding procedure. It cannot be assumed that any response to consultation under Planning Circular 01/2003 will necessarily coincide with the informal advice now given. We will not have any liability to you or third parties who may follow this advice.

It should also be made clear that provision of this advice does not constitute support for the development nor an opinion that the development is acceptable under local planning policy.

Yours sincerely

Scott Litchfield For and on behalf of Cambridge Airport Limited